
It certainly cannot be said now that the task is
done, for once the Catalog is published, many
collectors will find that they have patterns for which
the stamps fall out side the listed range . Neverthe­
less, the recorded data will give a good idea of the
distribution of use of perfin patterns. It can easily
be seen that the majority of patterns were intro­
duced within the first decade of the star t of perfins
in the United Stat es (1908). Thousands of the
patterns were tirst used on the 1902, 1908, or the
1912 stamp issues.

[ know that not everyone can be pleased all the
time, but it is hoped that collectors will for the most
part find that the new Catalog contains valuable
information and is useful for their collecting purpo s­
es. One controversial aspect was wheth er to include
the philatelic patte -ns in the body of the Catalog.
Recognizing the legitimacy of the argument that
they do not deserve a place with the commercial
pertins, it was decided to include them because if
they were only in a separate section it would cause
confusion with collector s trying to find them.

It Was also decided that all patt ern would be
included in the body of the Catalog if it appeared
that they were genuinely used in quantity on postage
stamps for postal purposes, even if the patterns are
technically illegal according to the Postal Codes.
Who really care s if they were illegal so long as they
saw genuine use in the mails? Certainly the Postal
Inspectors didn 't care, why should we?

These are just two of the problems; there were
many others, about which collectors could care less,
although they drove the Editor to distraction.
These included where to list patterns when the
intricate nature of the pattern and the listing rules
made it almo st impossible to list according to the
obvious reading of the pattern. This was usually
resolved by trying to reduce confusion on the part of
the collector, in spite of breaking rules. Although
some of you will disagree with some of the editorial
decisions, I hope that overall you will forgive me.

P224 - PSLI

Sylvia Ge rsch (#I825F)

A cover purchased from Jo e Balough with perfin
pattern P224 is shown to the left. This cover was
postmarked March 20, 1915, and has the PUC logo
and a 35 Nassau Stree t, New York City address.
Since this cover was par t of the Balough reference
collection, it probably was used as the identifying
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cover for the 1979 edition of The Catalog of United
States Perfins. As with many other insurance
companies, there may be several associates and
various names used in the same office.
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In the January 1977Perfins Bulletin the lead article
reported that Floyd Walker was named winner of
the 1976 Hallock Card award . Walker was serving
as the Club's Secretary and Libra rian. He served as
Editor of The Perfins Bulletin from 1971 until late
1974. The award noted that: "Walker has done
much to build up and catalog the Library and in
serving members who have questions or who wish to
use the Library.
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